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Thursday 4th Mobile Library Twelveheads Chapel 11.40 - 12.00am 

                         Chacewater Car Park 12.50 - 1.15pm 

Saturday 6th Take a Break Twelveheads Chapel Sunday School  

11.00am - 2pm  All welcome 

 Redruth Market 10.00am - 2.00pm 

 Motown Pirates Chacewater Bowling Club from 

7.00pm Pirates playing at 9.00pm Admission £10 

Sunday 7th CRoW walk.  Meet in the Main Car Park 9.30am 

 Free Apple Picking  Gilliflower House, Station Road 

11.00am - 4.00pm 

 UK Government Emergency Alerts 3.00pm 

Monday 8th Chacewater Panto rehearsals start .  

Chacewater Village Hall 7.30.pm 

Tuesday 9th Opening of Luci’s Lattes 37 Fore St  8.30am - 5.00pm 

Thursday 11th Chacewater Projects Meeting WI Hall  7.30pm  All welcome 

Saturday 13th Devoran Market Engine Shed Devoran  

10.00am - 1.00pm 

Sunday 14th Free Apple Picking  Gilliflower House, Station Road 

11.00am - 4.00pm 

 Green Energy Summit Chacewater Village Hall 11.00am - 

4.00pm 

Tuesday 16th Pop In WI Hall 10.15 - 11.45 am  All welcome 

Friday 19th Redruth’s  International Mining and Pasty Festival 

Saturday 20th  Chacewater and District Horticultural  and Fanciers Annual 

Show Chacewater Village Hall 2.00pm 

 Redruth’s  International Mining and Pasty Festival 

Wednesday 24th Chacewater Parish Council Chacewater Village Hall 7.00pm 

All welcome 

Thursday 25th Litter Pick meet Main Car Park Chacewater  

8.30 - 9.30am 

Calendar Dates September 2025 
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Copy deadline is at noon on the 18th day 

of the month before.   

Articles for “What’s On in Chacewater” 

If you would like to put any news item or 

advertisement in  What’s On” magazine, 

please contact editors before 12 noon on 

the 18th of the preceding month. Contact 

the Editorial Team for advice: 
    

Email  

editor@whatsoninchacewater.co.uk 

OR telephone:  01209 822054 
c/o WI Hall, The Square, Chacewater TR4 8PY 

September 2025 Vol.35  

Issue 9 
 

In This issue 

P.3    Diary Dates 

P.5    News in Brief 

P.7 Pop In 

P.8 Quiz   

P.10  MP Visit 

P.12 Chacewater Players 

P.14 Baldhu Chapel  

         News 

P.17 How does your 

 garden grow  

P.18 Out and About  

P.20 Recreation Centre     

 Update 

P.22 Medo Cafe 

P.25 Flash Mob 

 Quiz answers 

P.26 Litter Pick 

 Phone alert 

P.28 St Pauls News 

P.30 The Garden Patch 

P.33 Pond Watch 

P.34 Community garden 

P.37 Clubs and 

 Organisations 

P.38 Useful Numbers 

P.38 Parish Council etc. 

 

 
This month’s cover 

 
 

Apples ripe and ready to 
pick. 

“What’s On” is published every month  by 

Chacewater Projects and delivered 

throughout the parish. It is supported by 

Chacewater Parish Council and our many 

loyal advertisers. 
 

Every Issue also appears at village website 

www.chacewater.net  

Tab WHAT’S ON (with active hyperlinks) 
 

To advertise in this publication is easy, the 

prices are reasonable and they bring 

results.  Contact the Editors to discuss your 

advert. 

Paid Advertising contact 

Tel:  01209 822054 

Email:  

editor@whatsoninchacewater.co.uk 

Charges are as listed below. 

 Monthly 3 Months 12 Months 

Full Page £40 £110 £400 

Half Page £25 £70 £250 

1/4 Page £15 £40 £150 

What’s On in Chacewater 
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This time of the year is often seen 

as quiet when it comes to news, 

but not around here; Chacewater 

definitely seems to be bucking 

that trend. As we go to press 

great things are happening up on 

the recreation ground. Work has 

begun on the access from Church 

Hill, at the same time the outdoor 

fitness equipment is very nearly 

completed, now only awaiting the 

“soft pour” surface to be laid 

around the equipment.  At the 

same time we continue to tidy up 

in the hope that work can soon 

start on restoring and improving 

the pitch. Work on the actual 

buildings will hopefully restart 

very soon, see our report on page 

20. 

It was really good to see our 

Member of Parliament Jayne 

Kirkham who found time to enjoy 

a whistle stop tour of the Parish, 

concluding with a stop for coffee 

and a chat up at the Community 

Garden. She was most impressed 

by everything she saw and 

thanked those who met her for 

the extensive if hurried tour. 

Early this month Chacewater can 

welcome the opening of Luci’s 

Lattes, in “Dave’s Shop” as many 

of us will remember it. This will be 

a very welcome addition to the 

community and a real asset to 

everyone’s health and wellbeing, 

the perfect place to bring people 

together and enjoy a coffee and 

maybe a piece of cake! Good luck 

to Luci in her new venture. Mine’s 

a flat white! 

Fancy doing  some legal 

scrumping? Well the lovely people 

at Gilliflower House in Station 

Road, are opening their orchard 

for anyone who fancies gathering 

some apples. Sounds far too 

good to miss. 

Want to try something new this 

autumn? Why not try your hand at 

act ing  in a pantomime. 

Chacewater Players are looking 

for some new blood and 

rehearsals start on the 8th, so if 

you have always had a yen to try 

something new, they would love 

to see you. 

Speaking of loving to see you, 

please support the Chacewater 

and District Horticultural Show 

later in the month, enter your 

prize veg, baking or handicrafts or 

just pop along to enjoy the fruits 

of others’ labours. 
 

NEWS IN BRIEF  

Copy Date 

Reminder 
 

Copy date for the 

Oct edition of 

What’s On is  

Midday Thursday 

18th September 
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POP IN  for a cuppa.... 
“A sip of coffee is like a gentle reminder that 

even the smallest moments can be savoured 

and cherished.”  

We will gather together, in community, for the 

September Pop in on Tuesday 16th September 

between 10.15 - 11.45 in the Nissen Hut in the free carpark, or if the sun 

shines we will sit outside (hat and sunglasses maybe needed). 

Anyone is welcome, it is one of the few things in life which is free and also 

easy, All you need is your mug and even that we can provide! 

We look forward to sharing a cuppa with you.                                                    Jill 
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 1.  What is an aglet? 

 2.  How many hearts does an octopus have? 

 3.  What is the biggest city in North America (by population)? 

 4.  Which planet in our solar system has the most moons? 

 5.  What is the dot over the letter "i" called? 

 6.  Toronto is on which body of water? 

 7.  What do the letters HB stand for on a pencil? 

 8.  What element has the chemical symbol “P”? 

 9.  South America is larger than Antarctica? 

10. Which US state is biggest by population? 
Answers on P.25 

A bit of a mixed bag of questions this month 



9 

 

This month sees the 

opening of Luci’s Lattes 

along Fore Street in the 

middle of the village.  
 

There is much excitement 

about having somewhere 

to meet up with friends, 

take a little time-out or just 

indulge yourself with coffee 

(or tea) and cake and we 

look forward to seeing Luci 

open her doors at 8.30am 

on Tuesday 9th September.  
 

The shop will be open Tuesday to Saturday 08.30am-5.00pm.  
 

Starting a new business is always a lot of hard work and a bit of a 

leap of faith so it would be great if people were able to support this 

venture and make a regular visit to enjoy a little treat.  

As a welcome please find below a voucher which you can use to 

get  one pound off during September when you drop in for a hot 

drink or traybake slice - hope to see you there! 

 

New Coffee Shop opens in 

Chacewater 
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We welcomed our Member of Parliament, Jayne Kirkham, for a tour of the 

Parish on Saturday morning of 16th August.  Trailed as a “Positives, Health and 

Wellbeing” visit, the driven route initially included the core of the village (talking 

traffic, listed housing, etc.), Kerley Hill (new highway narrowing scheme) and 

the Boscawen and Trevithick Road area, where we discussed completion of the 

long-awaited retrofit housing works. Then up and along the Bissoe Road to see 

where the Cornish Lithium site will be, before dropping down to view the new 

Play Park and Mineral Tramway at Twelveheads. We headed back to 

Chacewater village via 

Creegbrawse and Todpool, 

the Hallenbeagle Material 

Recycling Facility (MRF) and 

Wheal Busy (a bit of 

heritage) before an onsite 

meeting with many of the 

key players involved in 

delivering our New 

Recreation Centre. The final 

port of call was our thriving 

Community Garden, where we walked and chatted around this lovely space 

with a cup of tea and biscuit in hand. Before departing, Jayne stated that, 

despite some obvious difficulties, Chacewater is a place of so many positives, a 

clear sense of direction, energy and much promise. She thanked all involved 

for giving up their time to host this visit, which was most warmly welcomed.  

VISIT OF JAYNE KIRKHAM MP 
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Chacewater Players 
Chacewater Players are about to commence 

rehearsals for NEVERLAND, on Monday 8 

September at 7.30 pm at Chacewater Village 

Hall. 

Please come along and join our group.  We 

really need you; we are looking for anyone who 

is interested in performing on stage in our 

2026 pantomime, Neverland, especially new 

adult members to be on stage.  No experience required ! 

Also, we need help with backstage work if you 

don’t fancy the limelight of being onstage. 

Everyone is welcome, especially if you can sew, 

paint, and create for backstage, or chaperones 

for the children. 

We really look forward to meeting on you on 

MONDAY 8TH SEPTEMBER. – See you very soon .                        

      Chacewater Players  
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August was a quieter month for Messy church as some of the team went to 

CreationFest and had a wonderful time. It was lovely meeting some of our Messy 

Church members at CreationFest, and friends old and new. We also met Josh Curnow 

who came and played at Baldhu for our Marquee week. 
 

Each Wednesday throughout the Summer, students from 'The Outdoor Place' at 

Baldhu have been coming and running a cafe. We had a wonderful time as they made 

and served amazing sausage and egg baps and delicious cakes.                                   

https://theoutdoorplace.co.uk/ 
 

We also had Summer fun at a trip to Hendra Farm, where we took part in outdoor 

crafts and games. 
 

Messy and Forest Church returns on the 6th September at 

2:00pm, as we prepare for Harvest. Weather permitting we will be 

walking over to 'The Outdoor Place' for a scavenger hunt. Great 

fun, crafts and games as normal finishing with a free shared meal. 
 

There will be a Baldhu Harvest Praise evening on the 27th 

September at 7pm led by Andrew Gendal, followed by a pasty 

supper. 
 

On Sunday 28th September at 2:30pm we will be celebrating our Harvest Festival, 

followed by refreshments. 

Baldhu Messy and Forest Church 

https://theoutdoorplace.co.uk/
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Chacewater and District 

Horticultural & Fanciers 

Society  

 

69th Open Show 

 

2.00pm Chacewater Village Hall 

Saturday 20th September 2025 

 

Admission £1 Children Free 

Refreshments available 

 

 

Follow our facebook page for details. 

Schedules available from julieoats@msn.com 
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Hi, I am John Stone. My sister-in-law is Mrs Jill Grubb, who resides at 

Falmouth Road. 

Jill has presented a colourful garden display for many years that visitors 

and residents of Chacewater enjoy as they stroll by, be it to the Doctors, the 

school, walking the dog or even to Bowls. 

The expense is not inconsiderable, 

but you could say that's up to her. I 

just feel she deserves a little 

recognition for the pleasure she 

freely gives. After all, getting up at 

6:30 a.m. and lugging around 

water cans is hard for a lady in her 

mid-80s. 

She is unable to use a hose due to 

the cost of water. Perhaps a little 

recognition within Chacewater’s 

most excellent publication will 

empower her to continue. 

Received from a local resident 

 

 
As someone who lives local to 

Falmouth Road, I can certainly testify 

to the joy Jill’s garden brings by day 

and also as darkness falls with many 

lights glowing to enhance the cheerful 

planters and flower beds. Thank you 

Jill for bringing colour to our village, 

your work is very much appreciated 

by many passers-by, I’m sure others 

will now stop a little longer to enjoy 

your lovely display. 

Editors 

How does your garden grow 
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Following last month’s article about 

R o ad  S a f e t y  an d  H i g h w ay s 

Management, further thanks to 

Cormac for completing the white line 

road safety works at all junctions 

across the Parish.  

Warning! Months of  dry weather have 

left many of our drains covered in silt, 

etc. Now is the time to prepare   for 

the autumn wet weather. So please 

see if you can do a bit to help free up 

some of these water catchment points 

if you can.   

Further works have taken place in the 

Main Car Park throughout August, with 

a final load of mulch spread on the 

reclaimed Riverbank flower and shrub 

bed - which now looks really great.  

Re-painting the outside of the WI Hall 

was also completed this month, with 

the lower walled section given a good 

lick of white masonry paint.    

Mr Northey also has been out and 

about digging out the weeds beside 

the Recreation Ground pathway, 

strimmed other grass banks and 

pathways, mown Chacewater Hill, the 

Recreation Ground pitch as well as our 

heavily used Play Areas. Your efforts 

are always appreciated Richey !  

OUT AND ABOUT! 
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FOR A PERSONALISED QUOTE CALL CRAIG  
on 

07498 931385 or 01872 402198 
or email 

Now Expanding to Deliveries in 

CHACEWATER & BLACKWATER 
FOR A PERSONALISED QUOTE CALL CRAIG 

On 
07498 931385 or 01872402198 

or email 
trurohomenewsdelivery@gmail.com 
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As we move into autumn, it is 

timely to provide an update on 

the various elements of the 

New Recreation Complex 

detailed here in terms of 

anticipated delivery:   
 

Firstly, the full suite of “state of 

the art” Outdoor Fitness 

equipment has now been 

installed, and the initial ground 

works to accommodate safety 

fencing are also now complete. 

The safety fencing will be 

installed along the front of the Art and Craft/Changing Room building, to the 

point where it meets the Sports Hall 

(the steel framed structure). This 

work is planned to complete by 

Thursday 21st August in order for the 

wet pour soft play surface to be laid 

the following week. It is therefore 

hoped that this area will be open for 

public use by the time the new 

Primary School term starts, on 3rd 

September. Costing over £100k 

(paid for primarily through the 

Cornwall Levelling Up 

Programme or CLUP), 

this facility should be 

with us for decades to 

come and so we 

sincerely hope it is 

respected.  
  

T h e  P l a n n i n g 

Application to create 

an access ramp from 

Church Hill into the 

Recreation Ground 

has now been 

approved and the 

single Sycamore tree 

has been removed 

CHACEWATER PARISH NEW RECREATION CENTRE 
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(we are in a Conservation 

Area (CA) which means 

everything takes time) 

ahead of groundworks, 

which started as we go to 

print. Once again, we need 

to do this right and so it will 

take until late September/

mid October before this 

part of the project is 

expected to be ready for 

use. Funded primarily 

through the Parish Council 

and donations, once done 
this will achieve a long-held 

objective as the ramp will finally allow folk of all ages and abilities to access 

this space.  
 

Now on to the most visible feature of the project, our new Recreation Centre, 

which is split 

i n t o  t w o 

separate parts, 

the Art and Craft 

building and the 

Sports Hall. In 

short, our prime 

c o n t r a c t o r 

V e s p a 

Developments 

Ltd were going 

great guns until 

a month ago 

and we had 

hoped to see 

the side panels, 

roof trusses and maybe even the roof on the building by now. However, the 

funders for this part of the wider project (Cornwall Council’s Shared Prosperity 

Fund (SPF) Team) needed to undertake a Value for Money (VfM) assessment in 

order to release promised monies. This delay is clearly a massive blow to all 

concerned, esp. those volunteers trying to get this project done, but it is hoped 

that Vespa will be back onsite inside the next fortnight to 3 weeks - we hope 
the September weather will hold out long enough to allow us to get the building 

watertight and secure.   

CHACEWATER PARISH NEW RECREATION CENTRE – THE LATEST 
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Never idle, your Team of volunteers have been working extremely hard in the 

margins to secure additional funds (circa £40k in all) to fit out the ground floor 

Kitchen and Changing Rooms, most of the kit and equipment for the Sports Hall 

and the Digital suite planned for the first floor rooms. They are also doing their 

very best to seek the necessary funds to restore the football pitch to better than 

its former glory!   
 

In sum, this is a hugely ambitious project but we are slowly getting there. 

Everyone is trying their hardest, sleepless nights are common and those 

involved are going above and beyond what would ordinarily be expected of any 

volunteer, so please bear with us.           

It has been a busy few months at the MEDO 

Cafe and lovely to welcome so many new 

members. We were delighted to host a visit from 

the children at Threemilestone School again with their favourite toys and then 

playing a variety of games with our members. Helston Museum brought a really 

interesting selection of old cookery and household items which many of us 

remembered from years gone by. Our summer party consisted of a visit from 

the Made Theatre followed by a delicious cream tea. Of course, we had our 

selection of music, exercise and chair yoga with air fragrances followed by 

relaxation head massages. 

Our autumn programme is full of interest and laughter. On Monday 6th 

October, after running for a year, it will be our first birthday for the cafe and we 

will be celebrating with fun and birthday cake.  

We hope all our members have had a wonderful summer and we look forward 

to you all joining us again on 1st and 3rd Mondays of each month in the lounge 

bar at The Victoria Inn, Threemilestone, Truro between 2.15 and 4.15. We 

would be delighted for any new members who have any form of dementia or 

memory loss and their family or carer to join us.  

MEDO CAFE 
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Answers 

 

 1.   The end of a shoelace 

 2.   Three 

 3.   Mexico City 

 4.   Saturn 

 5.   A tittle 

 6.   Lake Ontario 

 7.   Hard Black      

 8.   Phosphorous 

 9.   True 

10.  California  

How did you get on? 

‘FLASH MOB’ – RECREATION GROUND 
Last month’s ‘Flash Mob’ had to be rearranged 

from Saturday 16th to Thursday 14th August, so 

apologies if the message didn’t get round to 

everyone.  However, a few volunteers managed to 

crack on with scything, strimming, mowing and 

cutting back significant areas of wild growth at the 

western end of the Recreation Ground.  

After a really good hour 

of graft, the result is 

clearly there for all to 

see. The area will now 

be built up with some 

of the earth excavated 

from the eastern end of this much-valued public space.       
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LITTER PICK – RETURN TO ROUTINE!  
A small group met at Wheal Busy for a 

return to monthly litter picking on Tuesday 

19th August; from where we once again 

branched out all the way to Todpool, along 

to Hallenbeagle and parts of Station Road.  

As always, it was most worthwhile in terms 

of the quantity of litter collected; but it 

always leaves those involved questioning why is there so much?  The 

next Monthly Pick will take place - for just an hour - between 0830 and 

0930 on Thursday 25th September and we will meet in the Main Car 

Park in Chacewater. 

PHONE ALERT ! 
The UK government is testing the Emergency Alerts system on Sunday 7th 

September 2025 at 3pm. 

Compatible mobile phones and tablets will receive an alert, make a loud siren-

like sound and vibrate. You will not need to take any action. 

The Emergency Alerts system is used to warn if there’s a danger to life nearby, 

including extreme weather. 

Regular testing ensures the system is functioning correctly, should it need to 

be used in a life-threatening emergency. 
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Linda being interviewed about the 

workshop 

St Pauls News 
It is with great sadness that we record that Terry Lister died on Monday 

21st July at the Royal Cornwall Hospital, Treliske.  His wife Maggie was 

at his bedside and is able to say that he was in no pain and passed away  

gently and peacefully.  He was 78 years old. 
 

Terry had been treasurer 

at St. Paul's Church since 

20 10 a nd  sen io r 

churchwarden since 

2013, he being the 

backbone to much of the 

progress made at church 

over that extended 

period.  He was involved 

in various structural 

changes made to the 

building and managed 

the heating system well.  

With Maggie, he also led 

the activities of St. Paul's 

Singers in our various 

entertainment sessions 

at our own church and at 

many other places of 

worship we have been 

invited to perform at, he being a good guitarist, singer and, as M.C., joke 

teller between songs. 
 

He will be greatly missed, particularly in his role as treasurer, since we 

have nobody of the appropriate age to take over this vital task.    
 

Our prayers go out to Maggie and all his family at this time.   Rest in 

peace, dear friend.                                                               

 Tony Reynolds 

Churchwarden   
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               September 7th  Service of the Word        11.00am 
      
      September 14th  Rev. Canon Jem Thorold    11.00am 
  
      September 21st  Service of the Word        11.00am
    
      September 28th  Rev. Canon Jem Thorold    11.00am 
  

  

A Service of the Word is a less formal non-Eucharist 
     service conducted by a Licensed Lay Reader 

 

A warm welcome awaits everyone attending St. Paul's 
For further information please telephone 

 

Rev. Canon Jem. Thorold  01209 821645 
or 

Churchwarden Tony Reynolds  01872 560740 

Chacewater and Twelveheads Chapel 
WELCOMES ONE AND ALL TO COME AND JOIN US 

 
 

 

 Sunday 7th September   :  Andrew Johnson at Chacewater 

 Sunday 14th September :  Local worship team at Chacewater

 Sunday 21st September  :  Rev Aubin de Gruchy 

      Holy Communion at Twelveheads 

 Sunday 28th September :  Roy Picken at Chacewater  

            
 Meetings held in Killifreth Room, Chacewater Village Hall or 

 Twelveheads Chapel unless stated otherwise at 10.30am 

 
Alison Murfin 01872 560224     Oliveen Bearham 01872 560887     

 Peter Dyer 01872 276115  

Further information from Rev Simon Clarke 

Tel: 01872 858976 Mob. 07531 150891  
email simon.clarke@methodist.org.uk 

ST. PAUL’S CHURCH 
SUNDAY SERVICES 
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Village Pondwatch – August ‘25 
Plant growth all around is lush and 

green, but the pond is shrinking as the 

water level drops steadily – 

evaporating into the warm breezes.  A 

big black snail leaves tracks on the 

liner as it grazes through the silt near 

the water’s edge.   

Despite strong gusts of wind, several 

azure damselflies dodge among the 

reeds.  One or two venture out across 

the pond and soon return to rest on a 

leaf.  When the sun shines, many more 

drift among the reed stems and fly out 

back and forth over the water.  Mated 

pairs also emerge in tandem and settle 

on floating weed as a much larger 

dragonfly suddenly arrives. Its 

distinctive lime-green head, dark-

banded body with bright blue tail-tip 

identify it as a male Southern Hawker.  

His wings glitter light bronze in the sun 

as he hunts up and down the pond 

before he flies away over the Green. 

Three red darter dragonflies furiously 

contest the airspace above the pond.  

They spiral rapidly upwards to the trees 

and swoop back over the water.  

Eventually, they return to their perches 

around the pond.  Sometime later a 

mated pair of red darters bobs up and 

down, letting the female dip her tail 

repeatedly into the water. They carry 

on when a lone male flies in to harass 

them – eventually they move away to a 

different part of the pond.  Meanwhile, 

a large Southern Hawker dragonfly 

hunts vigorously around the pond.  It is 

chased briefly by a mated pair of red 

darters flying in tandem.  The larger 

hawker moves on and the red darters 

return to placing eggs. 

A small wren hops from the willow 

bush into the reeds, where she 

disturbs a female Hawker dragonfly. 

The insect flies from the reeds and 

flutters quite feebly up into the tree 

canopy.  In the open water, many water

-boatman beetles constantly patrol and 

track one another – but at a more 

measured pace than the dragonflies. 

Bees hum amidst the purple 

loosestrife flowers while a wasp 

crashes into the open water and 

struggles to climb onto a drifting stalk.  

Another wasp hovers over the pond 

before it lands on floating weeds. 

Paul shevlin 
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Community Garden 
There is a quiet air of satisfaction 

amongst gardeners at this time of 

year as the sowing, tending and 

planting from earlier months yields 

results. We have had a quieter month 

as holidays are taken and fewer jobs 

vital, although there is always 

something to be done. 

Woodwork around the site has been 

treated to a fresh coat of preservative 

and maintenance work has been 

necessary on the water pumping 

system – thank you to the people 

involved in these important tasks. The 
usual weeding and grass trimming 

continues with our constant battle 

a g a i n s t  f i r e w e e d  ( R o s e b a y 

Willowherb), which has a great ability 

to hide in the middle of a planting 

area and spreads itself around before 

you even notice it! Our other enemy is 

ever present brambles, although the 

more established areas are giving 

very tasty fruits just now and they go  

nicely in an apple and blackberry 

crumble. 

We have fared slightly better this year 

with produce. The soft fruits did well 

but ripened very early and were over 

quickly. Peas are cropping well at the 

moment but like damp conditions, so 

we are keeping an eye on them. 

Newly planted rhubarb started 

growing but then disappeared – it 

takes time to establish so we are 

hoping it will come back when its 

roots are stronger. Once the 

greenhouse was cleared and the 

tomatoes and Basil planted it has 

gone from strength to strength with 

the promise of ripened fruit being 

available into the warmer autumn 

days. We have lost some of the early 

set fruit on 

the apple 

trees but, 

with such 

d r y 

w e at h e r , 

trees have 

s h o w n 

signs of 

r e a l l y 

struggling 

r e ce n t l y , 

we must 

look to 
next year 

for our bumper harvest! On the lower 

terrace autumn raspberries are 

coming on and the sweetcorn is 

looking good – winners and losers. 

We learn and move on to think about 

next year. Do you have any ideas of 

planting arrangements or growing 

areas we could try? 

As we move into autumn we start the 

process of clearing and tidying up. 

Our original rainbow bed is in need of 

sorting out and we will divide some of 

the plants as we rearrange the area. 

The prairie bed has performed well 

and given us a variety of colour in its 

first season, it will just be tidied and 

mulched for the colder months with 

one or two plants replaced where they 

failed to grow. 

All are welcome at the garden, it is 

open for all at any time and is a very 

relaxing place to take a walk or sit 

and enjoy the view. Come along to 

one of our sessions (Wednesday and 

Saturday 10am – 1ish) or just join us 

for coffee and a chat. We’d love to 

see you! 
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 Member of Parliament 

jayne.kirkham.mp@parliament.uk 

mailto:www.chacewater.net/village-hall?subject=CVH%20booking
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Organisations, Clubs and 

Associations in our area 
 

Chacewater Rights of Way (CRoW) 

Walking Group meets 1st Sunday of each 

month at 09.30 in the Car Park  

Tel: 01872 561364 or  

email: gillian_knill@hotmail.com 
 

1st Chacewater Guiding Chacewater 

School on MONDAY evenings (termtime  

only). Rainbows, Brownies & Guides 

1stchacewaterbrownies@gmail.com 
 

1st Threemilestone Scout Group 

Chacewater boys & girls. Beavers, Cubs 

and Scouts. -  tmsbeavers@gmail.com  

threemilestonecubs@gmail.com 

1stthreemilestonescouts@gmail.com 
 

Chacewater Players  Secretary:  

Tel: 07554 016506  
 

Chacewater Tea Dances  Wednesday 

afternoons, 2.00pm until 4.15 pm.  

Angela and Ian  tel: 01872 274113 or 

email: ian.sharam.esq@gmail.com 
 

Cornwall Orchid Society  1st Sunday 

every month, 2pm at Chacewater Village 

Hall. cornwallorchidsocity.com  or 

facebook 
 

Chacewater Bowling Club 

Jenny Prime: 01872 560369 
 

Chacewater Community Garden  Open  

anytime to All.  Join-in sessions Saturday 

mornings 10am – 1pm.  Facebook : 

Chacewater Community Garden  
 

Chacewater Horticultural Show  Julie 

Oats 560749, email julieoats@msn.com  

or   message our Facebook page 
 

Over 50’s Keep Fit  

Chacewater WI Hall 

Friday morning 10.30 – 11.30am 

Tel: Tony  07535 627176 for details 

 

InTune Choir for ladies 

Wednesdays 7pm in Chacewater 

Village Hall.  Contact Amy 

email: intunechoir@outlook.com 

Chacewater Projects - volunteers and 

Community activities. 01209 822054 

or 01872 561626 or email 

info@chacewaterprojects.co.uk 

Tuesday Pop-In: -  3rd Tuesday in the 

month.  10.15 to 11.45 am. W.I. Hall. 

Contact Jill Hocking 07790 439075 

Cornwall Guild of Weavers, Spinners 

and Dyers. W.I. Hall all day, 4th 

Saturday each month.  Audrey 

Durrant 01209 820307  or 

audreydurrant@btinternet.com  

Chacewater Football Club   

07383 996770 

richybennets@icloud.com 

Keep Fit Cornwall   

Tuesday evening Chacewater Village 

Hall. Tel:  07854 925843  or email 

susie@keepfitcornwall.co.uk 

Happy Feet (Line & Country Dancing) 

Thursday 7 -9.30pm.  Chacewater 

Village. Hall.  David Turner  

Tel:07380 940198 

happyfeetdancing@hotmail.co.uk 

Sisters in Stitches craft Group   

Call Oliveen Bearham 01872 560887 

Last Monday in the month 

Chacewater in Bloom  

Linda Shevlin – 01872 561626 or  

linshev@btinternet.com 

Little Eden Baby & Toddler Church 

Normally meets Sunday afternoons in 

Schoolroom, Twelveheads Chapel. 

Email:families@truromethodist.org.uk 

Yoga  Village Hall, Thursday evening.  

Anya Prochon 07912 561413   or  

anna12@O2.pl  

mailto:intunechoir@outlook.com
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To Contact your Parish Councillors 
 
Paul Bearham  01872 560478  paul.bearham@chacewater-pc.gov.uk (Chair) 
Angela Beckham  01872 560343  angela.beckham@chacewater-pc.gov.uk 
John Carley   01209 821555  john.carley@chacewater-pc.gov.uk 
Peter Chesworth  07974 253057  peter.chesworth@chacewater-pc.gov.uk 
Alan Crocker   01872 560079  alan.crocker@chacewater-pc.gov.uk 
Jeremy Dyke  01872 560132 jeremy.dyke@chacewater-pc.gov.uk 
Kathie Ford  07778 449690  kathie.ford@chacewater-pc.gov.uk 
Stuart Foster  07762 345813  stuart.foster@chacewater-pc.gov.uk (Vice Chair) 
Joanne Greaves 07780 774799 joanne.greaves@chacewater-pc.gov.uk 
Sarah Gribble  01872 561722  sarah.gribble@chacewater-pc.gov.uk 
Rob Knill   01872 561364 rob.knill@chacewater-pc.gov.uk  
 
 
Chacewater Parish Council meets at the Village Hall. Dates of meetings will be listed in        
the “What’s On in Chacewater” and on the Parish Council website (www.chacewater.net)  
Anyone is welcome to attend. 
 

Chacewater Parish Council Clerk   Tel. 07464 460011  

e-mail: parish.clerk@chacewater-pc.gov.uk       www.chacewater.net   
Chacewater Parish Council, 
c/o Chacewater WI Hall, The Square, Chacewater, Cornwall, TR4 8PY. 
Cornwall Council 
Cllr. Dulcie Tudor 
Tel: 01872 321010    email: cllr.dulcie.tudor@cornwall.gov.uk 

EMERGENCY / Out of Hours TELEPHONE contact nos 
 
South West Water (SWW)   
Large Water Leaks, Overflowing manholes, etc.      0344 346 2020 
 
Western Power General contact enquiries      0800 096 3080 
Emergency information   Power Cuts, etc.       0800 678 3105 
Electricity Emergency      Power lines down, etc      0800 40 40 90 

Gas Emergency / leaks / smell etc.       0800 111 999 

Cornwall Council 
Flooding, roads / houses         0300 1234 222 
Highways Emergencies Fallen Trees          (anytime) 

Council Housing  emergency repairs       0300 1234 161 

   Anti-social behaviour        (anytime) 

EMERGENCY Ambulance  -  Police  -  Fire          999    or     112 

   Non Urgent  Ambulance:-111. Police:- 101. 

Cornwall Fire & Rescue - general enquiries       0300 1234 232 

24-hour fire safety advice         0800 3581 999 
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